




























































































 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

March 30, 2017 

 

 

Ms. Alison M. Rogers 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Federal Highway Administration 

West Virginia Division 

154 Court Street 

Charleston, WV 25301 

 

Ref: Proposed Cairo Bridge Replacement Project 

 Federal Project STP-0031(037)D; State Project U343-31-9.82 

 Ritchie County, West Virginia 

 

Dear Ms. Rogers: 

 
The Advisory Council on Historic Preservation (ACHP) has received your notification and supporting 

documentation regarding the adverse effects of the referenced undertaking on a property or properties 

listed or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places.  Based upon the information 

provided, we have concluded that Appendix A, Criteria for Council Involvement in Reviewing Individual 

Section 106 Cases, of our regulations, “Protection of Historic Properties” (36 CFR Part 800), does not 

apply to this undertaking. Accordingly, we do not believe that our participation in the consultation to 

resolve adverse effects is needed.  However, if we receive a request for participation from the State 

Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO), Tribal Historic Preservation Officer (THPO), affected Indian tribe, 

a consulting party, or other party, we may reconsider this decision.  Additionally, should circumstances 

change, and it is determined that our participation is needed to conclude the consultation process, please 

notify us. 

 

Pursuant to 36 CFR §800.6(b)(1)(iv), you will need to file the final Memorandum of Agreement (MOA), 

developed in consultation with the West Virginia State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO), and any 

other consulting parties, and related documentation with the ACHP at the conclusion of the consultation 

process.  The filing of the MOA, and supporting documentation with the ACHP is required in order to 

complete the requirements of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act. 

 

Thank you for providing us with the notification of adverse effect. If you have any questions or require 

further assistance, please contact MaryAnn Naber at 202-517-0218 or via e-mail at mnaber@achp.gov.          

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

LaShavio Johnson 

Historic Preservation Technician 

Office of Federal Agency Programs 



From: Mullins, Sondra L
To: Romano, Joe
Cc: Hark, Ben L; Tolaymat, Feras; Priddy, Timothy R; Ahmad, Dirar M
Subject: FW: S343-31-9.82 Cairo Bridge, North Fork of Hughes River, Ritchie County
Date: Wednesday, March 08, 2017 3:22:02 PM

See email below from the DNR.  
 

From: Wakeford, Anne M 
Sent: Wednesday, March 08, 2017 3:17 PM
To: Mullins, Sondra L <Sondra.L.Mullins@wv.gov>; Cummings, Traci L <Traci.L.Cummings@wv.gov>
Cc: Clayton, Janet L <Janet.L.Clayton@wv.gov>; Morrison, Scott F <Scott.F.Morrison@wv.gov>;
Bennett, Danny A <Danny.A.Bennett@wv.gov>
Subject: FW: S343-31-9.82 Cairo Bridge, North Fork of Hughes River, Ritchie County
 
Dear Sondra Mulllens,
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide input to the Cairo bridge replacement project NEPA study
located at 39.209855, -81.158956
 
Note  a mussel survey was conducted in 2015, section 7 consultation is ongoing with USFWS and
mussel salvage will be conducted sometime in 2017.
Therefore I am ccing Janet Clayton WVDNR malacologist.
 
Also, instream work is prohibited April 1-June 30 due to warm water fish spawning.
 
Also according to Scott Morrison WVDNR district 6 fisheries biologist  Alternatives 2a and 2b look the
best  (I’m not sure which is the most preferred alternative 1B or 2B).
 
We would also like to request fisherman access as follows:

1.       Walk down path along the Left descending bank;
2.       Parking area at the location of the current bridge approach on Left descending bank also

for about 4 vehicles.
 
I look forward to providing more comments when the environmental document is available for
review July 2017.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
Regards,
 
Anne
 
 
Anne M. Wakeford
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Anne M. Wakeford
Coordination Biologist
WV DNR Elkins Operation Center
PO Box 67 Ward Rd
Elkins WV 26241
Email: Anne.M.Wakeford@wv.gov 
Phone 304-637-0245 ex 2035
Fax 304-637-0250
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